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ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL 

 

The meeting was called to order by 

Bud Newbrough and opened with everyone 

praying the Lord’s Prayer.  Those present 

in addition to Bud were Don Wilson, Jeff 

Ekstrom, Wayne Kersey, Pastor Richie and 

Marilyn Morton.  Motion (Don/Jeff) carried 
to accept the June minutes as printed.   
 

Treasurer’s Report – The treasurer’s report 

for June 2016 was distributed, and motion 

(Wayne/Don) carried to accept the report.   

The majority of the flood relief 

money collected was used to purchase 
supplies and have been delivered.  The 

remainder of the money will be sent to the 

Conference Treasurer and designated “for 

flood relief.” 
 

PS/PRC – The church is still in need of a 
pianist…so if anyone knows of one that is 
available please contact Wayne.  Also, 
plans are to put up the notice on our 
church sign “Now hiring church pianist-
contact Wayne Kersey.” 
 We continue to work on installation of 
a screen, projector, remote control, 
computer, etc. for our sanctuary for use  

with Sunday services, Bible School, guest 
speakers, Bible Study, etc.  Plans are to 
visit a local church who has approximately 
the same configuration that we are 
considering, and then we will present this 
to the entire church following Sunday 
Service as soon as we are able to get the 
info together. 
 

Pastor’s Report - We are still working on 

perhaps combining Christmas Eve and 
Christmas Day services in at St Albans 

Theater—this would be in combination with 

Humphreys Church.  Humphreys has a 

Board Meeting shortly and we will be able 

to make a decision.  The other possibility 

would be a combined service Christmas 

Eve at one church and a combined service 

at the other on Christmas Day. 

 Humphreys is having a Revival October 

7-9.  Pastor Tex Frye will preach and the 

Gospel Group from St. Paul’s will sing on 

Friday and Saturday, 9 pm.  Lakeview is 
invited to attend. 

 Beth Rollins will be at Lakeview Church 

on Sunday, August 14th. 
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ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL-Cont’d 
 

Miscellaneous - Thanks were 

expressed to Dave Koontz for sealing our 

turn around/handicap parking area. 

There was discussion regarding the 

small piece of property next to the railroad 

tracks that the church owns and the sale of 
the larger portion by the Fire Department – 

some suggestions were made and Bud will 

follow through on this with Dave Koontz. 
 

Pastor Richie closed the meeting with 

prayer.  

 

 
 

 

 
NOTES FROM THE UNKNOWN 

REPORTER 
 

Here it is, late the evening before this 

newsletter article is due to be published 

and I haven’t written a thing yet.  I am 
further annoyed because I lost my bulletin 

from church last week that had all of my 

notes on it.  So here goes, wish me luck. 

 

The most amazing thing that happened at 

church recently is our Annual Vacation 

Bible School, headed this year by Tara 

Lane.  We are so thankful for her 

leadership this year.  Almost 50 children 

were impacted by the many people from 

our congregation who helped the week of  

June 26-June 30.  We are so thankful the 
people in our community sent their 

children to us and we hope they learned 

something about the love of Jesus Christ 

while they were here. 
 

The Tweens (Lakeview’s Youth Group) 

were also awesome that week with their 

shopping trip to the Walmart.  They 
bought $1,000.00 worth of flood supplies 

for the folks in our county who were 

suffering from the effects of the June 23rd 

flood in our area.  Then they loaded it all 

up and took it to Clendenin to distribute it 

even before it could be unloaded from 

their vehicles.  And we give a huge thank 

you to the congregation for making that 

distribution of supplies possible.  I’m told 

that since that trip was made, another 

$500.00 has been collected for the flood 

victims.  Thank you, Lakeview!!! 
 

It is wonderful to have Dot Hamon back in 

church with us again.  We hope and pray 

the procedure she had at UVA will provide 

her with long term relief of her symptoms.   
 

We noticed Juanita Webb was not with 

Dick last week in church and inquiries 

revealed she was recovering from a skin 

cancer treatment.  Get well soon, Juanita!   
 

Charlie Fry is home from the hospital and 

improving every day, I was told by Carol’s 

sister, Marilyn, who is helping Carol and 
Charlie out for a few weeks.  Marilyn lives 

in Nebraska, and she has brought her 

granddaughter from Rock Hill, SC to help 

also.  Alas, her granddaughter’s name is 

on the lost bulletin. 

To compound difficulties in the Fry home, 

Carol fell and has a cast on her arm.  We 

ask for healing prayer in this household.   
 

Thanks, Bob Carpenter, for leading little 

Dylan Bacchus through his paces as our 

newest Acolyte.  He did a good job and I 

am sure Hollie was proud of him.   

 



NOTES FROM THE UNKNOWN 
REPORTER – Cont’d 

 

Our Pastor Richie had a good report from 

the Cleveland Clinic and we are so blessed 

to hear it.  He will have to make some 

adjustments to his routine, at least 

temporarily---no caffeine, but I don’t think 

doughnuts are on his no-no list.  
 

On a personal note, I would like to ask for 

prayer for Barbara Holley, my friend and 

next door neighbor, who is in Texas 

awaiting surgery on July 13, 2016 at the 

M.D. Anderson cancer center in Houston.  

She has a malignant tumor in a salivary 

gland in the roof of her mouth.  She will be 

away from home for several weeks 

recovering from surgery and then later for 

radiation treatments.   

Should you wish to send a card, her 

address in Houston will be at her son’s 
home.  
 

c/o  Mr. and Mrs. Cory Holley 

         18438 Laura Shore Drive 

          Cypress, TX 77433 
 

Thank you in advance for your prayers.   

The Unknown Reporter 

 

 

FINANCE CORNER  
 

Monies needed to make Budget    $7,533 

Income for June                          $6,594 

 

All bills are paid in full. 
 

If you have any questions concerning the 
budget, please see any member of the 

Finance Committee.   
 

Thank you.              Finance Committee 

 

 

 

 

 
 

July and August Birthdays 
 

 LOGAN PENNINGTON 7/3 

 BARB THAXTON 7/4 

 KENNY PENNINGTON 7/4 

 CHARLIE FRY 7/14 

 DORIS HERSHER 7/19 
 MEGAN KERSEY 
BAUCOM 7/22 

 RUTH ANDERSON 7/25 

ALEX BODEN 8/10 

 CHRIS EDWARDS 8/11 

 ED SCHOTT 8/14 

 MONA IDDINGS 8/17 

 MARIA BELCHER 8/18 

SAVANNAH BODEN 8/26 

 OREN DAVIS 8/29 

 GIANNI COLLEVECCHIO 8/30 

 DON GRIFFITH 8/30 

 MACIE DAHMER 8/31 
 

July and August Anniversaries 
 

BACCHUS 7/1 

KOONTZ 7/5 

BILL&MARY ROSE 7/9 

WHITE 7/30 

ROWE 8/19 
 

If your birthday or anniversary is 

missing, please send an email to: 

Donaldp.wilson@yahoo.com and I will 

add you to the list. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

SUMMER BREAK 
No Youth Sunday School 

July, August 
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Lakeview United Methodist Church 
Nursery Schedule 

July through October 2016 
 

Date Nursery Leader 
July 3 Linda Martin 

July 10 Karen Wilson 

July 17 Amy or John Humphreys 

July 24 Barbara Robinette 

July 31 Tara Lane 

  

August 7 Karen Bowyer 

August 14 Helen Cherry 

August 21 Ruth Anderson/Doris 
Herscher 

August 28 Marilyn Morton 
  

September 4 Laura Poe 

September 11 Karen or Jeff Ekstrom 

September 18 Karen Kersey 

September 25 Linda Martin 

  

October 2 Mary Ferguson 

October 9 Karen Bowyer 

October 16 Barbara Koontz 
October 23 Barbara Robinette 

October 30 Tara Lane 
 

Any questions, call Karen Bowyer (304 

546-4763) or Barb Robinette (304 552-
0363) 

 

Cut this out and hang on your 

refrigerator! 

 

 


